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Marina’s 2 cents worth 

Quote of the week: 
Coming together is a beginning. Keeping together is progress. Working together is success. Henry Ford 
 

Joke of the Week: 
Math teacher: If I have three bottles in one hand and two in the other hand, what do I have? 

Student: A drinking problem. 

 

Congratulations! 1,000 trees have now been successfully planted in the Tamworth region. Well done team. Thank 

you again to Peter Ryan for all his hard work with this project. We will now move into the maintenance phase of the 

project, so please assist where you can and keep an eye on the trees and report any issues to Peter Ryan or Steve 

Hawkins. 

 

On Sunday, we presented Rob Chandler a PHF. Rob has been instrumental in assisting our Club with the undertaking 

of this project, countless hours in planning and teaching the skills we needed to ensure the Centenary Tree Project 

was a success, not just at the initial planting but over our 2-year maintenance. Rob has so much passion for our 

community and making it a greener place to live.  

Marina 
Today, Thursday 7th April is 20 years since my mum passed away from Bowel Cancer. I thought I’d take this 

opportunity to promote the Bowel Screen programs available and remind you all to be watchful of the symptoms 

and please get regular testing. 

  

Bowel Cancer Screening Program 

https://www.health.gov.au/initiatives-and-programs/national-bowel-cancer-screening-program 

https://rotarybowelscan.com.au/ 
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Nic Hinwood update on David 

Just thought I could write a bit of an update on the journey:  

 It looks as if this week he will be coming back to the Tamworth Rehabilitation facility at the hospital, remaining as an 
inpatient as he continues to work on walking and moving again. This return is dependent on a few more acute 
concerns being cleared prior though.  

It has been an incredible few months, a lot of downs but thankfully a lot more ups. There is a quite a long road 
ahead, with more uncertainty on what lies at the end, however Dad has been pretty determined through the whole 
process to just get better.  

 I would like to encourage anyone in the club who is interested to please reach out to mum (0438 618 263) and dad – 
your texts and phone calls have meant the world to them I they value them ever so much. While Dad can’t answer 
his phone directly, mum or myself can pop him on or even organise a video call (might be great to zoom him into a 
Rotary meeting sometime soon) 

 The great thing is that dad will be able to have visitors in Tamworth – at the moment it is 2 per day, so we would ask 
you let mum know if you’re planning a visit, just so we can manage the family visits.  

 I can’t tell you how grateful our family is for the community we live in, and the love and support we’ve felt during 
what has been such a horrific time.  

 Stay well, donate blood, and look after your health! 

P.S  A small update, David - he won't be coming back this week. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Club Assembly This Week 

 

      
 

Reports from  

President Marina Hearne, Treasure Michael Smith, Club Admin Brian Logan, Membership Louise 
Mathews, Public Relations Peter Bell, Community Service Terry Robinson, Youth Dimity, and 
Foundation Steve Hawkins. 



 

Paul Harris Fellowship award 
 

Marina presenting Rob Chandler with his Paul Harris Fellowship award at the tree 
planting this weekend. 

 

A big thank you to everyone who helped with the planting of 370 trees as part of the 1,000 trees for 100 years of 
Rotary on the weekend. 

 

It was a huge effort as the number of Volunteers for the weekend was down due to Covid and a number of Rotary 
members were away. The people that were there on the weekend put a very big effort. I am sure everyone slept 
very well on Sunday night.  

 

We got all the trees planted, watered and around half the trees mulched. 

 

We are looking to mulch the rest of the trees next weekend and we will need 6 volunteers to help mulch from 3 
trucks as we will spread the workload, so it is it not too big job for a few people. Please text Peter Ryan on 
0409458065 if you are able to help next weekend.  

 

We have now completed the tree planting for the 1,000 trees. For the next 2 years we will now be focusing on 
watering, maintenance & replacement of the tree that don't make it. 

 
 

A big thank you to all the club members, partners & friends for their help to complete the 1,000-tree planting for 100 
years of Rotary in Australia 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Please Keep the 4th May free as it is an evening Meeting for the RYLA dinner.  

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 
            
Our next Northwest Regional Careers Expo will be held Wednesday 18th May 2022 with a Parents 
Information Evening Tuesday 17th May 2022. Venue is the TRECC, Greg Norman Drive, Tamworth 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

Fun Stuff 

    

                         

                       

     

 

https://www.trecc.com.au/
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Rotary Events Calendar Date 

 
 RYLA 
 Golf Trip 
 RYLA Dinner 
 Career expo 

   
 29th April 2022 – 7th May 2022   
 2nd, 3rd, and 4th May 
 4th May 
 18th May 

 

Social Calendar 
 

Date 

• Post Office Raffles Social Night 

 

3rd Friday of the Month 
 

 

Tamworth First Light Website - https://www.tamworthfirstlight.org.au/ 

Our Club Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/tamworthfirstlightrotary/ 

District and Club Database - https://www.dacdb.com/ 

District 9650 Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/RotaryDistrict9650  

Rotary District 9650 - Technology Committee Chairman and Webmaster 
Ph 0413777114 
 

https://www.tamworthfirstlight.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/tamworthfirstlightrotary/
https://www.dacdb.com/
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryDistrict9650


 

 

 

The Object of Rotary 

 

The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service as a basis of worthy enterprise and, in particular, to 

encourage and foster:  

 

• FIRST. The development of acquaintance as an opportunity for service;  

• SECOND. High ethical standards in business and professions; the recognition of the worthiness of all useful 

occupations; and the dignifying of each Rotarian's occupation as an opportunity to serve society.  

• THIRD. The application of the ideal of service in each Rotarian's personal, business, and community life.  

• FOURTH. The advancement of international understanding, goodwill, and peace through a world fellowship of 

business and professional persons united in the ideal of service. 

 

 Tamworth - First Light 

 Meets each Wednesday 

 6:30 for 7:00 am  

   West League Club  

 Chillingworth Room 

 Phillip Street 

 South Tamworth 

 

Club Officers and contact details 
 

President — Marina Hearne 
 

Secretary — Sue O'Connor 
 

Treasurer – Michael Smith 

 

 

Other Clubs meet: 

Monday PM – Tamworth West 

Tuesday PM – Tamworth 

Wednesday PM - Calala 

Friday AM - Sunrise 

 

 

Seven Areas of Focus 

 

 

Rotary Grace 

O Lord and giver of all good 

We thank Thee for our daily food 

May Rotary Friends and Rotary ways 

Help us to serve Thee all our days 

 

 

  The Four-Way Test 

  of the things we think, say or do 

 

1. Is it the TRUTH? 

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 
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Now you have read the roster, make sure you read the rest of the bulletin!! Marina 😊 

 13th April 2022 20th April 2022 27th April 2022 

Topic 

Location 
RYLA Candidates Billabong Clubhouse TBA 

Guest speaker  RYLA Candidates Jeff Faint  

Sergeant Barry Biffin Barry Biffin Barry Biffin 

Corporals 

(fortnightly) 

Bev Fletcher 

Val Hellmann 

Terry Robinson 

Peter Ryan 

Terry Robinson 

Peter Ryan 

Meeter & Greeter Philip Lyon Mitchell Soree James Treloar 

Door Team 
Steve Martin 

Stephen Massey 

John Rouvray 

Brodie Shields 

John Treloar  

Malcolm Turnbull 

President Assist Louise Mathews James Treloar Richard Walker 

Visitor Assist Michael O’Conner John Treloar Chris Watson 

Welcome Denis Maunder Paul Stevenson Brett White 

Bulletin Notes & 

Introduction 
Terry Robinson Brian Thompson John Worldon 

Vote of Thanks Phil Penman Helen Tickle Ron Allen 

 

POST OFFICE RAFFLE – FRIDAYS - 6:00 – 7:00PM 

15th April 22nd April 29th April 6th May 

Richard Hardwick 
Steve Hawkins 

No Raffles country 
Music 

Val Hellmann 
Ian Howle 

Ian Howle 
Peter Johnston 
 

 

 

Members Birthdays  

Partners Birthdays Annette Ryan 14th April 

Anniversaries 
Ashleigh Dallas and Chris 18th April 4 years, Chris Watson, and 
Gemma 16th April 11 Years 

Club Induction Richard Hardwick 10 Years, John Rouvray 4 Years 

 

Attendance 70% 

Make-Ups  

Visiting Rotarians  

Visitors No Visitors 

Heads & Tails  

Raffle  


